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PROJECT UPDATE AND HOLIDAY WORK HOURS  

Overview 
As you may know, Metro Vancouver is currently constructing a new outfall at the Annacis Island Wastewater 
Treatment Plant to carry treated wastewater to the Fraser River. This project is one of several upgrades Metro 
Vancouver is undertaking that will allow the plant to meet the needs of our growing population, strengthen its ability 
to operate in the event of an earthquake, adapt to climate change, and ensure the continued protection of public 
health and the environment. 

The new outfall is expected to be in service by mid-2023; construction for the overall project is expected to be 
complete by fall 2024. 

Construction Activities  
The following activities are upcoming or ongoing as we construct the new outfall: 

• Continuing vibratory pile driving in the Fraser River 
• Tunneling between the treatment plant and the new outfall  
• Installing two diffuser manifold arms in the Fraser River 

What to Expect during Construction 

Metro Vancouver is committed to minimizing construction impacts whenever possible. However, we recognize this 
construction may impact you and your community. Impacts from this work may include: 

• Construction noise from heavy machinery and vehicles in the area 
• Temporary vibrations near the work area 

 



 

Staying on Schedule during the Holidays 
With the holiday season upon us, construction crews are working hard to complete this essential project. To maintain 
our project schedule, crews will continue working throughout December. Typical hours of work are Monday to Friday 
between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm, and Saturdays between 9:00 am and 5:00 pm. Construction activities that will not have 
a significant impact on surrounding communities will continue 24 hours a day, seven days a week, as needed, until 
spring 2023 in order to complete work efficiently. 

All work will comply with the City of Delta and Vancouver Fraser Port Authority bylaws and granted bylaw variances. 
Please understand, river conditions and flow rates may impact the work schedule. 

 

Thank you for your patience while we complete this necessary work. If you have any questions about the Annacis 
Island Wastewater Treatment Plant Outfall project, please contact our community liaison using the contact information 
below, or visit our project website. 

On behalf of Metro Vancouver and the project team, we wish you a safe and happy holiday season! 

Community Liaison: 604-432-6200  
(Monday to Friday from 8:00 am to 4:30 pm) 
After Hours Emergency: 604-451-6610 

Email: icentre@metrovancouver.org (Please include “Annacis Island Wastewater 
Treatment Plant” in the subject line of your email)  

Website: metrovancouver.org (Search “Annacis Island Wastewater Treatment Plant” for 
more information, or to sign up for project updates) 
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